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Autumn 2009 Newsletter
Hello everyone. Welcome to the first newsletter of the new term. All the new children are now settled into nursery life, and it’s lovely to have them with us. It’s lovely, too, to see all of our “old hands” returning with such confidence. There’s a lot going on in nursery at the moment, and lots of things happening over the coming weeks. Please keep this newsletter safe as it is full of useful information.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
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Learning Through Play

Children learn best through play, and in the nursery we encourage children to take part in free play as this lets them discover and understand their world in their own way and through their own interests.  We balance this with more structured activities in small and larger groups, and we work with children individually to develop specific skills. If you have any questions about nursery education please feel free to speak to the nursery teacher.
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Sweatshirts

For those of you who have paid for your sweatshirts and polo shirts an order has been sent away. Hopefully this will be with us soon. Could anyone who made an order and who is yet to bring in payment please see a member of staff about this as soon as possible, so that we can order the next batch? Thank you.
Data Check Forms

We are still waiting for several blue data check forms to be returned. The information on these is important and we would appreciate it if we could get them all in as soon as possible. It is essential that we have up-to-date information regarding your child in the event of an emergency. If you have the form but for any reason cannot bring it back, please ask the nursery teacher for a new copy. Thank you.
Portfolios

Throughout your child’s time with us we gather examples of their activities and keep them in their portfolio. However, if you have any drawings, certificates or photographs that you think should be in their portfolio then please send them in. We enjoy celebrating your children’s successes and achievements, whether they happen in the nursery or not, so feel free to contribute to your child’s folder.

A Wee Reminder
Please remember that children should not wear jewellery to nursery for health and safety reasons. 

Could you make sure that your child has a change of shoes and a warm, waterproof jacket in the nursery? Thank you.

In order to keep precious personal belongings safe could we ask that children do not bring their own toys into the nursery? Many thanks.
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New Phone Number

The nursery now has a new telephone number. If you need to call for any reason the number now is 715732.
Absences

Could we remind you also that if your child is going to be absent from nursery a quick call to us to let us know is always appreciated. We are required to make contact with a parent or carer on the first day of absence, and that call would be enough. Thank you.

If your child shows any symptoms of an upset stomach such as vomiting or diarrhoea please notify the nursery and keep them at home until they have been clear of symptoms for 48 hours. This is in the interests of preventing the spread of infection. Thank you.

Nursery Times

The morning session in nursery runs from 9.00 till 11.30am. Children can be collected from nursery between 11.20 and 11.30am.

The afternoon session runs from 12.30 till 3.00pm. Children can be collected between 2.50 and 3.00pm.

Please note that after these times children can be collected from the main school office. Thank you.

Parents’ Evenings

There will be an opportunity for you to meet with nursery staff to discuss your child’s progress on Tuesday 3rd or Thursday 5th November. A sheet with suitable appointment times will be available in the nursery cloakroom shortly, and you will be able to choose a time convenient for you.

We Are Learning…
This month we are learning about ourselves. So far we have experimented with handprints and fingerprints. We have learned about our height, examined our features and talked about our likes and dislikes. We are also learning to share and take turns, and to listen and concentrate.
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We are also learning nursery rhymes. At the moment we are learning “Little Miss Muffet,” “Humpty Dumpty” and “Jack and Jill.” Why not ask your child to tell you these rhymes? This will encourage them to remember them.
Parent Donation

Thank you all for your contributions to the nursery funds so far. As you know, this money goes to provide a range of healthy snacks for children on a daily basis. It also helps us to provide a wide range of stimulating and interesting activities for children to try. Without these donations there would be no playdough, no soapflakes for modelling and no foam for mark-making activities. In addition, we use this money for parties on special occasions such as Hallowe’en and Christmas, for transport and entry fees for trips, for Christmas presents and leaving presents at the summer and for visiting entertainers. So you see, we really couldn’t do it all without your support. We greatly appreciate it. Many thanks.

Nursery Drawers

Your child has a personal drawer in the cloakroom of the nursery. Please check this every day for letters, leaflets and, equally importantly, artwork. Thank you.

Snack

Every day in nursery the children have the opportunity to have a healthy snack. The snack routine and the snack itself have very sound educational purposes. Children are encouraged through this to develop self-confidence, the ability to socialise, sharing skills, physical skills and healthy attitudes. We also use snack to help children understand multi-cultural issues and mathematical concepts such as counting, volume and matching. Snack should therefore be viewed as an educational experience and not as a substitute for breakfast or lunch. In the nursery we ensure that all children are invited to participate in snack time, but we respect the decision of any child who does not wish to do so. Furthermore, we are not in a position to accept food from outwith the nursery for individual children. If you have any questions or concerns regarding this please speak to the nursery teacher.

Holidays

Nursery closes for the October Break on Friday 16th October. It will re-open on Tuesday 27th October.

Hallowe’en Party 
The nursery Hallowe’en party will be on the morning of Friday 30th October. All children should attend at this time. Please note there will be no afternoon session on this day. Children who wish to dress up may do so, but this is not essential. If you have any questions regarding this please speak to the nursery teacher.
Adults in the Nursery

From time to time we work with representatives of other agencies, and there can be adults in the nursery you might not recognise. Also, we work with students from both James Watt College and the various universities in Glasgow to assist in their training. Please feel free to ask about this if you have any questions or concerns.

It’s Your Nursery Too

We know that children learn best when all the adults who care for them are directly involved in their education. If you have any skills and talents you can bring into the nursery, or a hobby you think might be interesting to the children, please let us know. You are more than welcome to come in and take part in the nursery day. Similarly, if you have a skill that you think could be put to use to improve the nursery in any way, such as knitting, sewing or writing, we would appreciate your contributions. 

We recognise, too, that it can be difficult for some parents to be involved in this way. If you are one of these parents and wish to find alternative ways to participate, please speak to the nursery teacher who will be glad to help.

Please remember that we are here to help with any questions you might have. If you have any suggestions for ways we can improve our service to you we’d like to hear them. Staff members are always here to listen, but if you feel more comfortable writing your ideas down there is a suggestion folder on the nursery notice board.
